
 

Next Rehearsal: Wednesday June 3 6:00 PM 

Today is June the 1st! That means that there’s 
less than three weeks until opening night. We 
have lots of work to do. 

Fantastic Saturday rehearsal! By now, you 
should be starting to see how things will come 
together, and how important it is to know 
where you’re coming from and where you’re 
going after each song.   

We started at the very beginning and got all 
the way through Conjunction Junction.  And it 
was the first time we blocked Three and 
Adjectives.  You remembered the words very 
well. 

Part of the Smile Patrol: 

Less Than Three Weeks! 

Valley Players
Ligonier, PA

June 1, 2009
Number 9

Reminders 

Advertisements: Remember that the 
deadline for advertising in the program is 
Tuesday, June 9 – one week from tomorrow.  
Thank you for your response so far! 

Costumes: Shirts, khaki / tan shorts, skorts, 
capris or pants, soft light shoes, ankle socks. 

Our shirts have been ordered! It should take 
about two weeks, so we’ll have them by Tech 
Week (last week before the show).  You’re 
gonna look great. 

There will be no newsletter 
published on  

Wednesday June 3.  
The next issue will be on 

Saturday June 6. 
  Byron Frank 

SSHHRRLLJJRR..   NNEEWWSSLLEETTTTEERR  

Rehearsal Notes 
Attendance 

So far, we’ve been averaging 3 to 4 
performers absent each rehearsal.  Most of 
the time, we know about absences in 
advance.  As we get closer to show time, it’s 
very very important that you attend all the 
rehearsals.  We need 100% attendance 
during Tech Week. 

If you are absent too much and miss the 
blocking or steps for a particular number, 
you may find that you’re asked to sit out that 
number if the directors judge that you won’t 
be able to pick it up quickly enough. 

If you know you’re going to miss a rehearsal, 
please let me know as far in advance as 
possible.  It helps us to know what we can 
run effectively.  Thank you to all who have 
done that. 

Rehearsal Times 

Please take note that next Saturday, June 6, 
we start longer rehearsals. Saturday will be 
10:30 am to 1:30 pm (bring a lunch or 
snack; we’ll take a short break). 

Starting Monday June 8, evening rehearsals 
will begin at 5:00 pm. 

Tickets 

Cathi Rhodes asked me to remind you to 
have your friends and relatives reserve their 
seats early. People are already asking for 
specific seats.  I hope we sell out the house. 

Complimentary tickets (“comps”) will be 
available for those in the company. Details 
will come later. 

Byron Frank, Editor 
724-309-8931 / byron.frank@ieee.org 
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